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Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 13th September at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Present:   Chairman: Mr. G. Schofield


  Councillors: Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clark


  Clerk: Mr. T. Berry



  County Councillors: Mrs. S. Marshall & Mr. J. Roberts


  Observing: Mr. R. Davidson
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.

The Minutes of the August Meeting were accepted as a true record. This was proposed by Ms. A. Peters and seconded by Mr. P. Breen.

3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any items on the Agenda, the result of which would have made a difference in the outcome as decisions are being made.

4.
Matters arising.

4.1 Current position re: Planning Application for change of use of swimming pool at Dalegarth. (ref: 6114, 6133A, 6133B, 6114C, 6114D,6118, 6196 & 6197) Following receipt of noise assessment readings taken by Mr. Tanner (ref: 6276) which showed with modern machinery there was little if any noise discernable, Council recommended the proposal on the condition that the workshop would only be used for the manufacture of cabinets and that the workshop would  run normal working hours during the week and cease work at noon on Saturday.
4.2 CDC – Dog Fouling Notices – distributed.
4.3 Parish Caretaker – report from Mr. Scofield. Mr. Schofield informed the Meeting that Kettlewell were hoping to appoint a Parish Caretaker to carry out various ‘civic tasks’ around Kettlewell. They were to put up £5000 which would be match funded by LEADER. This work would be for 1 day/week for 3 years. With Buckden Parish being so wide spread it would be difficult to employ someone to work in Buckden itself without parishioners in outlying hamlets feeling ‘left out’ so it was decided by Council not to pursue an appointment.
4.4 Rural services Community – Leader Project to bring faster broadband to Village. 

Mr. C. Clark to report. This report was from Mr. J. Roberts. He informed the Meeting that fibre cabling was being planned for Kettlewell. Mr. Clark said they had in the Upper Dale a system from KL via Horton and quoted speeds faster than was possible in Embsay. Mrs Marshall to follow this up.
4.5 CDC – Speed detection Equipment (ref: 6243 – Clerk to report. Mr. Berry having spoken to Stacey Mitchell, Community Safety Co-ordinator advised a monitoring device was observing the traffic entering Buckden from Kettlewell and it would be from these readings further action would be taken if it was felt to be necessary.
4.6 BPC – Letter to Mr. P. vetch to thank for help with preparing Council Financial Appraisal. (ref: 6236)
· noted.
4.7 BPC – Letter to Mr. j. Davies for organising repainting of post round Village Green. (ref: 6237)
- Ms. Peters advised her father had appreciated the letter.
4.8 YLCA – Advising Chairman’s contact details. (ref: 6238) – noted.
4.9 Buckden House – Coffee Morning. (ref: 6266) – ‘Thank you’ email to be sent.
4.10
Retirement/replacement of John Akrigg. Mr. Schofield advised Mr. Akrigg had sent a letter of 
resignation to the Council and that John’s brother Tom would be pleased to replace him. Clerk to advise Ms. J. Holmes.

County Councillors report.
Mrs. S. Marshall advised that now Arncliffe School only had 9 pupils Kettlewell and Arncliffe had now become ‘federated.’ It was becoming impossible to predict how sustainable the schools were and there was a possibility of them not being viable in 2 years time. She was going to fight with the Authorities to stop children under 5 having to be bussed down to Grassington; there is a report which is to forwarded to the Clerk – circulated.
There had been an Area Meeting at Bolton Abbey. The subjects under discussion had been 1) Winter Maintenance and 2) The Incinerator at Allerton (waste recovery park). Clarification in law was sought with regard path clearing. If a person clears snow from a neighbours’ footpath and someone else subsequently slips and injures themselves, who is responsible? This answer is being sought in Government circles. 
There is to be no change to the policy on the siting of grit bins. They will be refilled according to weather conditions reflecting on driver’s hours of work. Salt in storage……dry. Last winter all salt storage was moved to secure depots as some was stolen in the Whitby area. Cllr Marshall had raised the issue of other contractors having to go to Skipton to refill and not finishing priority 2 before 8am.
Council appreciated the views of the public with regard the incinerator at Allerton although this would provide power for Allerton. The cost to the Council to dispose of waste is £30/ton and this price is increasing annually plus there are problems finding more landfill sites. The Council will continue to recycle waste and any waste that goes to Allerton that can be recycled, will be fed back into the system. Following inquiries, Allerton is felt to be the best site for this purpose. Skipton will have a ‘Transfer Station.’ The Council will approve this disposal in principle and it will be for a 25 year scheme.

There is to be a 25% cut in the budget this year and various schemes will have to be cancelled to cover this shortfall. Free transport to Harrogate for pupils attending Saturday Music Centre is to be cut from September 2010. NYcc has had a 25% reduction imposed on the 2010/2011 budget announced in June. The wider review of cuts would be announced on October 20th.
The Grassington Hub opens on September 25th.

Mr. Roberts reported that there were problems with the usage of concessionary bus passes as these did not come into operation until 9.30 – 2300hrs but the bus started at 9.00, so were the bus passes in use at this time. This problem was being addressed by CDC.

At the Kilnsey Show, visitors had been asked to prioritise the things they felt important in life. The response showed ageing population followed by health. This was how Councillors were going to prioritise their goals.

Mr. Roberts was fighting the possibility of the closure of Kettlewell School and Netherside School as there were a lot of workers from local businesses who would be affected by this closure. He did not feel this had been properly addressed by Craven District Council.

The matter with regard to emails passing between the Council Leader and a building contractor was being blown out of all proportion and should be ignored.  
The Planning Committee were to discuss the possibility of the old toilet block in Kettlewell being demolished and a shop selling ice cream being erected. Mr. Roberts said that this could seriously affect the viability of the village Shop.
Mr. Schofield thanked both Councillors.      

5.
Correspondence received.
All items in the correspondence section that are marked ‘*’ will be discussed.

Paperwork for other items will be available but will not be discussed.

5.1 ‘No Need For Nuclear’ – House of Commons Early day Motion No 557. (ref: 6234) – available.
5.2*
Email - Craven Local Strategic Partnership – free training day to run a community energy project. 
(ref: 6235) – no Councillor was interested.
5.3 Email - Rural Services Community – Newsletter. (ref: 6239) – available.
5.4
Email – Clerk vacancy Tickhill Town Council.
(ref: 6240) – available.
5.4 Email – Rural Services Community – Newsletter. (ref: 6241) – available.
5.5 CDC – Development Newsletter. (ref: 6241) – available.
5.6*
Email – NALC – community Right to Build – noted.
5.7*
Email YLCA – Retirement of Chief Officer and notice of new appointment. (ref: 6245)

- noted.
5.8 Email - NALC – Free Learning Seminars – Delivering Quality Services. (ref: 6246) – available.
5.9*
Email – CDC – Community News. (ref: 6247) – noted.
5.10
Email – NY Strategic Partnership – Newsletter. (ref: 6248) – available.
5.11*
Email - YLCA – Consultation – Precept Capping. (ref: 6250) – noted.
5.12 Email – YLCA – Training Conference for Councillors & Clerks. (ref: 6251) – available.
5.13*
Email – YDNPA – Ross Cannon – ‘Ancient, Veteran and Notable trees within the NP.’ (ref: 6252) 


- Ms. Peters will circulate this document.
5.14*
NYCC – York & NY Waste PFI. (ref: 6253) – noted.
5.15*
Election Officer – change to Electoral roll. (ref: 6255) – noted.
5.16 Rural Action Yorkshire – ‘Country Air’ – newsletter. (ref: 6256) – noted.
5.17 NYCC – Craven Area Committee – Agenda. (ref: 6257) – available.
5.18*
Email Craven Local Strategic Partnership Free training event ‘Making it Happen’ (ref: 6260)

- noted.
5.19      YLCA – Clerk vacancy at Slingsby South Holme PC. (ref: 6261) – available.
 5.19*
Yorks & The Humber Rural Affairs Forum – Newsletter. (ref: 6262) – noted.
 5.20*
‘Clerks & Councils Direct’ – Journal. (ref: 6263) – noted.
 5.21*
Email -JRS Enterprise Ltd. – Dog waste Station. (ref: 6264) – noted.
5.22
Email - Rural Services Community – newsletter. (ref: 6265) – available.
5.23*
Email - Double I Pressure Cleaning Ltd. (ref: 5268) – noted.
5.24*
CDC – Community Governance review 2010 – Draft Proposals – Consultation.(ref: 6269)
- noted.
6.
Finance.

6.1
HSBC – Community Account details. (ref: 6249) – noted.

6.2
Horton Landscaping Ltd. – invoice for green cutting. (ref: 6254) – cheque to be paid.

6.3
Email – Mazars – BPC’s Risk Assessment. (ref: 6270) – noted.
7.
Planning.

7.1
YDNPA – Planning Agenda. (ref: 6267) – noted.
8.
Any other business.
8.1
Clerk asked to put notice in ‘Link’ asking parishioners not to put materials on the Village Green for the bonfire before October 31st, there to be no plastics, mattresses or tyres.

8.2 Mr. Breen, following an email from Mr. P. Vetch and an item on the Buckden Village website from

Mr. C. Whyte brought up the problems surrounding The Buck Inn. Various points were raised but it was the general consensus that at this stage, any action should stem from a Village working party rather than from the Parish Council. Clerk to advise Mr. Vetch.



The Chairman closed the Meeting at 10.00pm as business had been completed.
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